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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes 
 

March 30, 2021, 11:00 a.m. 
Meeting held remotely via Zoom due to pandemic.  

 
1. CALL TO ORDER & ROLL CALL  

Chair Orth called the meeting to order at 11:01 a.m.  
Members Present: Commissioners Orth, Ignacio, and Ward 
Staff Present: Executive Officer Hinman, Analyst Feiler, Legal Counsel Browne 
 

2. PUBLIC EXPRESSION 
Elizabeth Salomone, General Manager of the Mendocino County Russian River Flood 
Control and Water Conservation Improvement District, provided an update on current 
activities, resources, and education opportunities related to water supply conditions 
and conservation efforts in the Ukiah Valley due to forecasted drought conditions. 
 

3. MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION & POSSIBLE ACTION 
3a) Approval of the March 10, 2021 Executive Committee Minutes 
Philip Williams, City of Ukiah Special Counsel, noted discussion at the prior Committee 
meeting regarding the recent case SLO LAFCo v. City of Pismo Beach related to fees 
incurred in legal challenges to LAFCo actions. Mr. Williams reiterated that the City of 
Ukiah has been agreeable to indemnify LAFCo for third party legal challenges related to 
applications, the City has no desire to sue LAFCo, and the City is interested in moving 
forward with a transparent process. Mr. Williams requested that LAFCo update the 
indemnification agreement in light of this case. 
 
Chair Orth noted a correction to the minutes in the third paragraph related to the 
Mendocino Coast HCD which was stated by Chair Orth instead of Chair Ward. 
Commissioner Ward noted a correction to the minutes under the motion to approve the 
August minutes as seconded by Chair Orth instead of Commissioner Ward. 
Commissioner Ignacio noted a correction to minutes to clarify that Commissioner Ward 
abstained from voting on the August minutes. Upon motion by Commissioner Ward and 
second by Commissioner Ignacio, the March 10, 2021 Executive Committee Meeting 
Minutes were approved unanimously, with the noted corrections. 
 

4. CLOSED SESSION 
4a) Conference with Legal Counsel – Potential for Exposure to Litigation; 3 cases 
Pursuant to Government Code §54956.9(d)(2), at 11:14 a.m. the Committee entered 
into closed session for a conference with Legal Counsel regarding potential exposure to 
litigation. The Committee returned to open session at 1:17 p.m. and Counsel Browne 
reported out from the closed session as follows: no reportable action other than staff 
received direction. 
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5. Executive Officer Report 

EO Hinman had no items to report.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:19 p.m. by motion from Commissioner Ignacio. 

 


